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PENICUIK HIGH SCHOOL PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION AGM
TUESDAY 2ND OCTOBER 2018
AT 7 PM IN PENICUIK HIGH SCHOOL

	Present
	Apologies

	Helen Armstrong (Parent, Chair)

Lorna Glasgow (Parent)
Alison McKenzie (Parent)
	Mark Edie (Head Teacher)

Jennifer Martin (Parent, Vice Chair)

Jim Young (Business Link)

	Pauline Pender (Parent, Treasurer)
	

	Gillian Shepherd (Parent, 50/50 Club)
Jenny Sprott (Parent)
	

	Lynsey Weir (Minute Clerk)
	

	
	
	ACTION
	

	1.0
	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES
	
	

	2.0
	1.1
Welcome, Apologies 

HA opened the meeting by welcoming all and introducing the office bearers.  Apologies noted.  
CHAIRS REPORT

Helen Armstrong, Chair, provided an annual report.
The office bearers for 2017-2018 were: 
Chair: Helen Armstrong, Vice Chair: Jennifer Martin, Treasurer: Pauline Pender, 50:50 club administrator: Gillian Shepherd, Minute Clerk: Lynsey Weir.
Huge thanks to Pauline, Gillian, Jennifer and Lynsey for their time and commitment keeping the meetings going, keeping track of our finances, running the 50:50 club and taking the minutes of our meetings. Thanks also to the school staff who have given up their time to come along to Parents’ Association meetings to keep us informed and to answer our questions. Also to Paul Beards who showed us how to update the web pages and Diane in the office for responding to numerous queries and sending out emails to all parents /carers. Lastly, thanks to the janitorial staff who set up the tea and coffee for our meetings.
The PA currently has 45 members on our e-mail list and 318 Facebook group members; an increase since last year. The Facebook page continues to be a very successful communication tool. We used it to find volunteers to help with the Duke of Edinburgh scheme and all our meetings are advertised on the FB page. It has also been a useful place for parents /carers to post questions and for others to provide answers. Other means of communication have been regular emails to all parents, contributions to the school newsletter and the Parents’ Association web pages. The latter have been re-vamped and kept up-to-date throughout the year. Additions to the web pages have included: minutes of past meetings, past financial reports and a list of items funded by the PA, information on Connect (the new name for the Scottish Parent Teacher Association), PA insurance documents and the PA constitution. The PA now has its own email address with emails being checked by Pauline and Helen. 

Our main (currently only) source of income continues to be the 50:50 club. Thanks to Gillian, Pauline and all the subscribers for making it happen. Income from the 50:50 club has allowed us to support the school with various donations that are listed in the treasurer’s report. 
At the five meetings we had last year Mark Edie, Suzanne Yule and Jim Fair provided updates on school activities. Additionally we:

· Were shown the Reading Room that has recently been set up to encourage reading by providing a purposely organised quiet space.  

· Discussed Activities week

· Learnt about the partnership with Namadze school in Malawi 

· Discussed the Youth Philanthropy Initiative event

· Discussed the Duke of Edinburgh scheme and potential parent help

· Were updated on exam results 

· Discussed ideas for additional fund raising and involving more parents in the life of the school. 

Helen and Pauline were members of the interviewing panel for the new Deputy Head Teacher. 

Ideas from 2017/18 that will be taken forward to 2018/19 include:

· Helping the school to run information evenings for parents (possible topics include Online safety, mental health and the exam system).

· Setting up a database of parents /carers who have skills that may be of use to the school and who would be willing to help.

· Helping S6 pupils to organize a fund-raising event.

· Raising funds to purchase Chromebooks for learning support.

· Supporting the Duke of Edinburgh award scheme.

· Supporting the Malawi partnership if needed. 

· Contacting Parent Councils of feeder primaries to ensure that P7 parents have contact details for the PA before their children start at Penicuik High School. 

	
	

	3.0
	ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS
1) Helen Armstrong was re-elected as Chair.  Proposed by Pauline Pender and seconded by Alison McKenzie.
2) Helen Armstrong advised that Jennifer Martin wished to stand down from the Vice Chair role.  Many thanks to Jennifer for her many years of work as a part of the Parents Association.  A thank you card and flowers will be delivered to Jennifer on behalf of the Parents Association. Jenny Sprott was elected as Vice Chair.  Proposed by Gillian Shepherd and seconded by Helen Armstrong.
3) Pauline Pender was re-elected as Treasurer.  Proposed by Helen Armstrong and seconded by Gillian Shepherd.  
4) Lynsey Weir will remain as Minute Clerk.
5) Gillian Shepherd re-elected for the 50/50 Club role.  Proposed by 

Helen Armstrong and seconded by Gillian Shepherd.
6) Any parents wishing to join the Parent’s Association would be most welcome.

	
	

	4.0
	TREASURERS REPORT
	
	

	5.0


	1)Pauline Pender gave an overview of the accounts which run from 1 August – 31 July.  
2) Balance of the 50/50 Club Account is £1,108.50 as at 31 July 2018.  The balance of the account as at 31 July 2018 was £3,224.94.  Thanks to Gillian Shepherd for running this club.  All 50/50 club information has been put on the Facebook page.  Helen Armstrong to send an email to the mailing list with links to the Facebook page; 50/50 Club information and funding contributions which the PA has assisted with, to encourage more sign ups to the club.
3)  Donations include funding towards the Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme; Malawi Partnership Internet funding; Prize Giving prizes; S6 Leavers event contribution.
4)  Helen Armstrong thanked Pauline Pender for her assistance.

5)  Gillian Shepherd advised that we have around 49 balls in operation for the 50/50 Club.  We need to continue promoting the club as much as we can with leaflet drops at school parent events.  Alison McKenzie suggested putting an information sheet into the pupil data sheet bundle which goes home at the start of each year.  Helen Armstrong to action.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1) Jenny Sprott suggested that an updated staffing list showing a departmental overview of teachers and perhaps photos of the Senior Management Team and Heads of Departments would be a useful addition to the school website.  All agreed this was a good idea, Helen Armstrong to request with the school.
Date of next meeting Tuesday 27 November 2018 at 1900hrs.
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